




From: Suzi Jackson 
To: Scott McCullough  
Sent: Sat Aug 21 12:18:52 2010 
Subject: 6th street-proposed Lowe's site  
 
Please do not let Mr. Compton and his associates secure the rights to build the  proposed store on 
that site. I am not against Lowe's coming to Lawrence but this is not the site to put it. There is 
land further west that is more appropriate. Walmart on 6th street is not next-door to residential 
housing This proposed store will be very near Free State and that area is already very congested 
with traffic which makes it difficult to get on Folks road at certain times of the day. No one in 
that area wants trucks coming in and out of a  big box store constantly. This area has homes and 
apts with residents who are appreciative of the relative serenity they  have. I have been in 
discussions in groups who oppose this project who may be unable to attend  the meeting because 
of family obligations so we hope the opposing voices can be heard in some manner.  In what way 
can these residents show their opposition? Would a petition be the way? Thank you for listening. 
  
R. Jackson 
 



From: Lawrence66044@aol.com  
To: Scott McCullough  
Sent: Sat Aug 21 17:17:48 2010 
Subject: population v. retail  
http://www2.ljworld.com/news/2010/aug/20/city-planners-developers-square-over-proposal-lowe/ 
McCullough also said the department is seeing more signs that Lawrence income levels and population are not keeping 
up with the increase in the amount of retail space. Planners said it is concerning that studies show that since 2000: 
• Lawrence’s population has grown by 13 percent. 
 
Scott McCullough, 
Has the population of Lawrence really grown 13%? 
The population of Lawrence purportedly increased 11,950 from 2000 to 2009, and yet our public school enrollment 
(students who actually live in USD 497) decreased by 720 students in that same time period. Does that sound right? 
If the number of people in each household has held consistent from 2000 to 2009, the population of children should have 
grown by at least 4000 (if you believe the 11,950 figure), but the 2008 census indicated a loss of children aged 18 and 
younger from the 2007 census. 
Stats and links: 
Census 2000, Lawrence, Kansas: population 80,098 
 
http://www2.ljworld.com/news/2010/jun/22/lawrence-population-makes-surprisingly-large-incre/ 
According to Census Bureau estimates, the city’s population stood at 92,048 on July 1, 2009  
[an increase of 11,950 since the year 2000]. 
 
December 11, 2005 
http://www2.ljworld.com/news/2005/dec/11/school_enrollment_estimates_will_sway_planning_fut/ 
In 1999, the district had 10,471 students. 
[before we had a virtual school] 
 
August 17, 2009 
http://www2.ljworld.com/news/2009/aug/17/lawrence-public-schools-enrollment-10805-students/ 
The preliminary enrollment numbers, released Monday afternoon, list the total district enrollment at 10,805 students, 
including the Lawrence Virtual School. 
 
September, 22, 2009 
http://www2.ljworld.com/news/2009/sep/22/district-increases-115-students/ 
The district has 115 more students than last year, with a total enrollment of 10,817 students. The largest jump in 
enrollment was at the Lawrence Virtual School 
 
August 31, 2009 
http://www2.ljworld.com/news/2009/aug/31/virtual-school-enrollment-increases-40-percent/ 
The Lawrence Virtual School . . . will have 1,125 students, kindergarten through eighth grade, for the 2009-2010 school 
year. . . The school also had a high school program last school year, but it was discontinued for this year . . . Most 
Lawrence Virtual School students live in other parts of the state. Only 90 students live in Douglas County and only 13 of 
those are in the city of Lawrence. 
............ 
 
Summary: 
USD 497 2009 enrollment 
Broken Arrow 272 
Cordley 315 
Deerfield 502 
Hillcrest 329 
Kennedy 336 
L. Hughes 510 
New York 135 
Pinckney 275 
Prairie Park 427 
Quail Run 473 
Schwegler 385 
Sunflower 482 
Sunset Hill 292 
Wak. Valley 214 



Woodlawn 240 
Virtual School 833 
Total 6,020 [5,187 actual] 
 
Junior High Enrollment 
Central 429 
South 570 
Southwest 664 
West 575 
Virtual School 246 
Total 2,484 [2,238 actual] 
 
High School Enrollment 
Free State 1,066 
Lawrence High 1,247 
Total 2,313 
Total K-12 Enrollment 
10,817 (9,738 actual) 
 
[1999 enrollment (10,471) minus actual 2009 enrollment (9,738) = 733 
733 - the 13 students who live in Lawrence = 720 = the loss in public school students since 1999. 
................ 
 
The Census bureau shows the poverty rate for Lawrence residents aged 18 has increased while the actual population of 
children has gone down. 
 
US Census Bureau 
Lawrence, Kansas 
Poverty Status in the Past 12 Months,  
Data Set: 2007 
Under 18 years 
Total: 14,850 
Below Poverty Level: 2,919 
Percent Below Poverty Level: 19.7% 
 
Data Set: 2008 
Under 18 years 
Total: 14,796 
Below Poverty Level: 3,003 
Percent Below Poverty Level: 20.3% 
.................. 
 
And the KU campus (at Lawrence) is losing enrollment as well: 
 
October 1, 2009 
http://www.kansan.com/news/2009/oct/01/ku-sees-record-number-diversity/ 
Total enrollment numbers at the University [KU Lawrence campus] decreased by 1.2 percent this fall 
................ 
 
KANSAS BOARD OF REGENTS ENROLLMENT REPORT:  
KU (Lawrence Campus) enrollment (2004) = 25,437 
KU (Lawrence Campus) enrollment (2009) = 25,182 
 



From: Kim Taylor [mailto:ktaylor0834@sunflower.com]  
Sent: Monday, August 23, 2010 7:10 AM 
To: Scott McCullough 
Subject: Opposition against Lowe's store 
 
I would like to voice my opposition to the proposed building of the Lowe’s building 
supply store at 6th & Folks. 
My family lives in the Overland subdivision just north of the proposed building site. I 
feel the size and scope planned for this store would severely  disrupt the residential  
feel of this small area.  I am all for bringing big retailers to town and feel there is a 
better site for them west of Wakarusa .  There is already so much traffic with the high 
school and with small businesses , I don’t think that section of town could handle the 
traffic flow a big box retailer would bring to that intersection. 
I encourage the planning commission to stand strong against the influence of Doug 
Compton and his paid-for-endorsement architects who try to persuade you into 
believing the site of 6th  & Folks could handle the Lowe’s store.  
The city WOULD benefit from this retailer joining the community… just NOT AT 6th and 
FOLKS!!! 
 
Sincerely, 
Kimberly Taylor 
4508 Range Ct. 
 



From: Bob [bweber@sunflower.com] 
Sent: Sunday, August 22, 2010 2:43 PM 
To: Scott McCullough 
Subject: Feedback from Planning and Development Services contact page 

Scott 
  
The Planning dept. must be appointed, because if they were elected they would not 
make a second term.. Lawrence has high unemployment, not collecting enough sales 
tax and the planning board is worried about box stores and traffic and if it is build 
 some winey person who build their house by a main road will complain. Of course 
these people are all employed. Guess what, if you keep headed in the same direction 
you will have no jobs, no people and no tax money and when the remaining people get 
tired their taxes going up they will move and you and the planning board can go 
shopping down town all by yourself and you won’t have any traffic  to content with. I 
go to the next town to shop at their box stores and will continue to do so until the 
planning dept. and city wakes up. All the concern that we the people hear is how is it 
going to affect down town,  I have got to tell you down town and box stores don’t sell 
the same items. “I know, you can add the private business tax to the down town area 
 and leave the rest of us alone.” 
  
  
Bob Weber 
877 Coving Dr 
Lawrence, KS 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Members of the Lawrence / Douglas County Planning Commission 
City Hall 
6 East 6th

Lawrence, Kansas   66044 
 Street 

 
 
August 6, 2010 
 
 
Re: Regular Agenda Items for the August 23, 2010 Meeting 

Public Hearing Items 
1. Comprehensive Plan Amendment 

 2a. Comprehensive Plan Amendment 6th Street and Queens Road 
6th Street and Queens Road 

 3. Comprehensive Plan Amendment 6th Street and Folks Road, Bauer Farms 
 
 
Dear Members of the Planning Commission, 
 
The Lawrence Associations of Neighborhoods (LAN) opposes each of the three development proposals 
along West 6th

 

 Street from Folks Road to Queens Roads.  LAN agrees with the recommendations of staff 
on each of these proposals, the applications should be denied. 

 
Northwest Area Plan and the Prevention of a Commercial Strip 
 
The Northwest Area Plan very specifically calls for the protection of West Sixth Street from becoming a 
commercial strip.  It states: 
 

The plan reiterates the goal of Horizon 2020

The development of retail space at Queens Road would violate the promise of the Northwest Area Plan.  
This would create a commercial strip along West 6

 to terminate the lineal (strip) commercial 
development along West Sixth Street, west of Monterey Way, by planning commercial land uses 
only at the intersections of West Sixth Street and Wakarusa Drive and West Sixth Street and the 
South Lawrence Trafficway. 

th Street.  The commercial strip centers would be 
located within close proximity of the commercial node approved at West 6th Street and Wakarusa Drive.  



The shopping needs of this neighborhood are more than adequately served by the stores available at 
this commercial node. 

 
Overbuilt Retail Market 
 
The retail markets of Lawrence in general and the West 6th

 

 Street and Wakarusa Drive in particular are 
overbuilt.  The growth of the supply of retail space has far outpaced the growth in retail spending.  From 
1995 to 2009, the amount of retail space in Lawrence grew by 48 percent.  During the same time period, 
retail spending after correcting for inflation grew by only 6 percent.  Most of this growth was realized in 
the early years of this time period, but spending has been relatively flat since the late 1990s.  To give a 
sense of scale to the problem, in 1995 the stock of retail space was about 3.8 million square feet.  If it 
had grown by the same 10 percent as the growth in demand at its peak in 2006, the stock would be 
about 4.2 million square feet today rather than the 5.7 million square feet that we have today.  Thus, 
the surplus stock is about 1.5 million square feet. 

The commercial node at West 6th

 

 Street and Wakarusa Drive is an extreme case of this overbuilt 
condition.  This node was originally planned for 150,000 square feet of retail space.  This grew to 
200,000, and now over 400,000.  The proposals being considered now would total to over 600,000 
square feet.  This growth in space has far outstripped the pace of growth of population in this sector of 
the city. 

The Planning Commission should be taking every step possible to resolve this problem.  This means, at 
the very minimum, that the Planning Commission should not be expanding this surplus by adding more 
retail space. 
 
 
Capacity of Lawrence to Absorb a Second Home Improvement Center 
 
The proposal to modifying the plan for Bauer Farms for the inclusion of a Lowe’s Home Improvement 
Center is an example of predatory development.  The Lawrence area, including all of Douglas County, is 
only barely large enough to support one home improvement center.  Adding a second home 
improvement center will serve only to force the city’s existing home improvement center out of 
business. 
 
As the table below illustrates, Lawrence has enough population to support one store, but it is actually 
too small in terms of the number of homeowners normally needed to support that store.  If a second 
store is added, there will be too few people, and especially too few homeowners to support both stores.  
The result is that one store will probably go out of business.  All too often in this type of cutthroat 
competition, the older store is the one that fails. 
 
The taxpayers of Lawrence are not indifferent to this process.  The taxpayers invested heavily, in excess 
of $1.5 million to facilitate the development of the Home Deport store at 31st

 

 and South Iowa Streets.  
The taxpayers do not want to see this investment lost.  Nor do the taxpayers want to see the Home 
Deport store become another retail building that becomes vacant and sits for years without a tenant. 

 
  



Ratio of Home Improvement Stores to Population and Homeowner Households 
Kansas City and Lawrence 

     
       
  

Kansas City 
 

Lawrence 
 

Lawrence with 

  
Metropolitan 

 
Douglas 

 
Added  

  
Area 

 
County 

 
Center 

       Home Depot Centers 
 

16 
 

1 
 

1 
Lowes Centers 

 
3 

   
1 

       Total Centers 
 

19 
 

1 
 

2 

       Population 
 

1,980,619 
 

113,569 
  Owner households 

 
538,827 

 
24,800 

  
       Population:centers ratio 

 
            104,243  

 
            113,569  

 
               56,785  

Owners:centers ratio 
 

               28,359  
 

               24,800  
 

               12,400  
 
 
 
Recommendation 
 
In order to stop the process of turning West 6th

 

 Street into a commercial strip, in order to not add to the 
existing supply of surplus retail space, and to avoid predatory development that will waste the 
taxpayers’ investment, LAN recommends against these three development proposals. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Gwen Klingenberg 
President – Lawrence Association of Neighborhoods 
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